Dear General Motors Customer:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

General Motors has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain vehicles originally built with cloth seats that were equipped with an automatic airbag passenger sensing system and later reupholstered with aftermarket leather seat cover kits. As a result, GM is conducting a safety recall. We apologize for this inconvenience. However, we have taken this action for your safety and continued satisfaction with our products.

IMPORTANT

- Your vehicle is involved in safety recall 06102.
- Contact General Motors at 1-877-477-1022.

Why is your vehicle being recalled?

Your vehicle was originally built with cloth seats. After the original lease/rental agreement on the vehicle had expired and the vehicle was returned to General Motors, the vehicle was reupholstered with aftermarket leather seat covers. Recently, testing indicated that the aftermarket leather seat covers can cause the Passenger Sensing System to malfunction. The Passenger Sensing System is a seat module that is individually calibrated and designed to turn the right front passenger's frontal airbag off in these conditions:

- · the right front passenger seat is unoccupied
- the system determines that an infant is present in a rear-facing infant seat
- the system determines that a small child is present in a forwardfacing child restraint
- the system determines that a small child is present in a booster seat
- a right front passenger takes his/her weight off of the seat for a period of time
- the right front passenger seat is occupied by a smaller person, such as a child who has outgrown child restraints
- or if there is a critical problem with the airbag system or Passenger Sensing System

If the Passenger Sensing System malfunctions, the front airbag on the passenger side may be disabled when it should be enabled, or enabled when it should be disabled. In either case, in the event of a crash that requires airbag deployment, a front passenger's level of injury may be increased.

The airbag status indicator displays the status of the airbag. Whenever the front passenger seat is occupied, you should always check the airbag indicator to see if the airbag is on or off as explained above and in the owner manual. If it is not correct for the

situation, you should move the person to a different seat,

What will we do?

Because a replacement leather seat cover that is compatible with the Passenger Sensing System is not available, General Motors will purchase your vehicle for the full price you paid for it (not exceeding the fair market value at the time you bought it), including taxes and fees, if the vehicle is returned to General Motors' possession by January 31, 2007. There will be no deductions for mileage or use unless the vehicle has sustained substantial damage beyond normal wear and tear.

Through January 31, 2007, General Motors will also pay for the removal of any aftermarket accessories that you may have installed before this notification and return them to you. If you no longer have a use for those accessories or they cannot be removed, General Motors will reimburse you for the purchase price of those accessories.

After January 31, 2007, your vehicle will be repurchased for your purchase price less a depreciation allowance of \$0.30 for each mile on the vehicle. Further reductions will be made if there is substantial damage beyond normal wear and tear.

What should you do?

To begin the process of repurchasing your vehicle, you should complete the enclosed form and contact General Motors at 1.877.477.1022. The representative will assist you throughout the process, including working with a GM dealer of your choice to purchase a new or used replacement GM vehicle, if you desire.

After contacting General Motors, you should begin to gather together copies of the vehicle title, the original sales agreement for the vehicle, and the sales receipts for any aftermarket accessories you may have installed. This will help reduce the processing time.

Do you have questions?

If you have questions or concerns, please contact General Motors at 1.877-477-1022. More information about this recall can be found at the Owner Center at MyGMLink, http://www.gm.com/recall

If after contacting General Motors you are still not satisfied we have done our best to repurchase your vehicle within a reasonable time, you may wish to write the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh St., SW, Washington DC 20590, or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1.888.327.4236 (TTY 1.800.424.9153), or go to http://www.safercar.gov.

Federal regulation requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days.

Scott Lawson
General Director,
Customer and Relationship Services